
·~ 

From: Phyllis Naidoo <phyllie@iafrica.com> 

To: Pascual Pastrana <felixleo2000@yahoo.com> 

Date: Saturday, June 19, 1999 12:12 AM 

Subject: Happy Days are Here Again. \ 

Friday 18th June, 1999 - 9pm. 

Hope you had my letter of this morning at 7am. It is Thabo's 57th birthday. 
I think his staff thought they could have a party. He was not buying any 
frivolity. 

If you are on internet and have followed the elections then you dont need me 
to send you stuff. I have to keep Carol and Peter supplied with election 
post mortems. What do you need ? While I am on the subject, please 
acknowledge what t post to you. I am not sure that you enjoy what I send to 
you. Also now that you have stopped posting letters maybe we will have some 
coherent correspondence. I kept feeling that we were repeating ourselves. 
The letter/email of the 3rd June, in fact it read incorrectly 3rd January. 
So sorry. Mind you it is strange that you did not get it. It was sent to 
Ceamo. I have sent it tonight to Ceamo again. I have raised some serious 
issues with you. I will be grateful to you if you will respond to the issues 
raised. 

After I returned from Lesotho I found that the work that Rodney had 
undertaken to replace my windows with aluminium windows was incomplete. In 
all this was to take 4 days. It is two weeks now and what a mess the house 
is. I think they have taken too much time. In the meantime the whole 
building is filthy from my window replacement and my neighbours are not 
pleased. The rubble that ensued has not been removed. So you want to know 
why I dont smile • Can I? 

All this means access to the computer is limited. Incidentally it is 11 pm. I 
had a visitor whom I could not ignore for the last one & half hours. I 
wanted to get to you. This is the other frustration. You do not rank among 
that number. On the contrary, you take up so much of my day. My thoughts 
turn to you from time to time. Travelling on the bus, I was disturbed by 
someone who recognised me and wanted to yak. I had to pretend I was asleep. 

" 
Tomorrow, the 19th is Nerissa's 40th birthday. I found an invitation to her 
party. Why someone would want to celebrate 40 years is beyond me. But I have 
to attend because of you sweetie. You see how you tie me up even though you 
are thousands of miles away. Well I am going to party and have a wonderful 
time. Without you that is very difficult. Her present has both our names. So 
if she thanks you, you wont ask awkward questions. 

Today I sent you memorabilia about the inauguration. Hope you·can use them 
or use them in your library. Tomorrow will send you cuttings of choice of 
cabinet by Thabo. 
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Liz has left for Sheffield. She left on the 16th June at 11.20pm. She has 
phoned to say she reached home with great difficulty. Her luggage was 
something else. She sends you her love. 

\ ' 
More bad news. My son Omar Badsha has had a by pass and gave us all a big 
shock. He has returned home and I am not sure that he will abide the 
discipline of taking things easy. He is impatient to get back to work. He 
was here to see me through the doctorate. I just hope he makes it. I was so 
busy I did not phone today. 

Hey its 12 pm almost. I have to hit the hay. Where do you think you will 
stay? I have your beds ready. So if you choose to come earlier, your bed 
awaits you. Oh yes, I met the new ambassador from Cuba. He was the fellow we 
met just before I left. Whats his name ? He gave me a hug. So did Dalmau. 
The Minister of Welfare was there, but I missed him. Then my cuban doctor 
phoned today asking me to visit them. I was able to teU Julian to go to 
hell. I cannot come now. It is much too cold. I will come in Summer. Well 
little one, there is a trip we might make together when you come. 

Ah my friend, sometime ago t raised some very serious issues with you. You 
would have that by post. You have ignored this completely. Do I read into 
that anything ? 

However, it is 12.05 and the bed beckons. Dudu comes tomorrow and I work 
harder when she does. Wish me luck. Much as I would love to talk to you from 
time to time, I will leave it for Saturdays. So my next one will be 26/6. 

Take care. Love you 

Ms. Phyllis Naidoo 
e-mail: phyllie@iafrica.com 
Tel : + 27 31 201 3744 

Phyllie 

Please send attached documents in MS Word or rich text format ! ! 
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